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As part of their year-long fundraising 
efforts, Wilsonville High School students 
hosted a June fundraiser to help expand 
student access to sports and extracurricular 
activities. All proceeds went directly to 
support the school and its students. 

          Pictured here is Wilsonville’s School 
Resource Officer (SRO), Deputy Zach 
Keirsey, taking one for the team in a tank. 
Maybe the person who enjoyed it most 
was West Linn’s SRO, Jabral Johnson. 

Wilsonville Police joined the City’s Civics Academy on June 12 

The City of Wilsonville will complete their 2025 Civics Academy in August. Wilsonville Police were pleased to be 
involved on June 12 at the TVF&R Station 56 for the Police and Tualatin Valley & Fire Rescue segment, where 
members of our Behavioral Health, Traffic, and Patrol teams spoke. For more information about the Civics 
Academy and all that it encompassed during 2025, please visit the City’s website at Wilsonville Civics Academy | 
City of Wilsonville Oregon, For information about 2026, contact Zoe Mombert at 503-570-1503. 

City of Wilsonville Police dropped in on 
a local Girl Scout’s Troop camp, Wil-LO-
Linn, during the last week of June. 

     Camp Wil-LO-Linn is planned and run 
entirely by volunteers, originating in 1992 
as a spin-off of Camp Kerr run in Lake 
Oswego during the 1960’s.  

     The girls gain skills and confidence as 
they learn to cook outdoors, safety and 
first aid, tying knots, and camp 
preparation. 

     For more information, check out 
willolinn.org/all-about-camp. 
 

On June 25, the Wilsonville Police and Clackamas County 
Sheriff’s Office partnered with the Oregon Department of 
Transportation (ODOT) in a joint operation targeting 
unauthorized moving companies. Several drivers were 
cited or educated during the effort. The operation aimed 
to ensure that businesses advertising moving services in 
Clackamas County meet state safety and integrity 
standards. Oregon’s moving industry is heavily regulated 
to protect both personal safety and property. Individuals 
with concerns or complaints about a household move 
can contact the Department of Justice Consumer 
Protection Division. To find certified movers, visit ODOT’s 
Household Goods Moving website. 

https://www.wilsonvilleoregon.gov/residents/page/wilsonville-civics-academy
https://www.wilsonvilleoregon.gov/residents/page/wilsonville-civics-academy


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On June 29, a Korean War Remembrance 
Ceremony was held at Wilsonville’s Town 
Center Park to mark the grand opening of 
the Oregon Korean War Memorial 
Interpretive Center. Wilsonville Police were 
honored to attend the event, celebrating 
its importance and paying tribute to the 
enduring significance of those who served. 

It’s Summertime! And we’re 
back working some bike 
patrol. Even the Chief has 
been hitting the streets, parks, 
and community spaces.  
 

 

Pictured left: 

Sergeant Jason Ritter, Traffic 
Deputy Nate Banfi, and Chief of 
Police Rob Wurpes. 

On Jun 21, Boy Scout Troop 194 held its 
annual plant sale on the lawn off the 
Community Center and Police Station.  

     This event is an annual fundraiser with 
proceeds going towards helping kids 
attend summer camp. Included were 
baked goods for sale. 

      Members of the police department 
stopped by check out the merchandise 
and visit with the troop. 

Thank you, Wilsonville Police Officer Deputy Melissa Campos! 

In June, Deputy Campos received two commendations recognizing her professionalism, 
compassion, and thoroughness. The first came from a citizen who was deeply moved by 
the care and empathy Deputy Campos showed while delivering a difficult death 
notification. So impressed by her compassion, the individual contacted our office to 
personally commend her to a supervising sergeant. 

     The second commendation stemmed from her role as the primary deputy in the case 
of a missing 10-year-old autistic child. Deputy Campos demonstrated exceptional 
communication with all involved and coordinated a swift, efficient law enforcement 
response. The child was safely located within just 10 minutes. 
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JUNE 2025 

7,526 
Total Calls 

 
 

YEAR 2025 
High Priority   624 Medium Priority   5,044 Low Priority   1,858 

Public-Initiated   3,102 Deputy-Initiated  4,424 
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